	
Friday, November 14, 2008
20081114-0
In this issue:

· California Congressional Delegation Calls on Treasury to Protect Transit Agencies
· National Coalition of 100 Black Women Tour Metro Gold Line
· FastLanes Team Wraps Up First Set of Community Advisory Group Meetings
· Metro Orange Line Repaving Update

· Press Event Set for Late Night Red Line Service
· Progressive Railroading Magazine Interview
· Detours Due to Saturday Demonstration Against Passage of Proposition 8
· Pasadena Marathon Service Impacts
· Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events


	California Congressional Delegation Calls on Treasury to Protect Transit Agencies
Today, 19 members of the California Congressional Delegation sent a letter to Treasury Secretary Henry Paulson on behalf of public transportation agencies.  Specifically, the letter urges the Treasury Department to take immediate action to prevent potentially catastrophic financial harm to transit agencies that entered into long-term lease agreements by assuming the role of replacement guarantor on remaining transactions.  The letter notes that transit agencies in California face a total exposure of $700 million should private investors exercise their right to demand early termination penalties in the event of technical default, thereby placing transit services and construction projects at great risk.  

As mentioned in a recent Daily Brief, I will be traveling to Washington, D.C. early next week to meet with congressional leaders and key House and Senate committees of jurisdiction.  A group of transit agency CEO’s from around the country will be converging on Capitol Hill to underscore the importance of timely federal intervention.
National Coalition of 100 Black Women Tour Metro Gold Line
Yesterday, I welcomed Councilwoman Jan Perry, representatives from Director Parks’ office and a group from the National Coalition of 100 Black Women to our Headquarters building.  I shared a bit of history about the agency and what the future holds for the development of clean, efficient mass transit.  They were later escorted on a tour of the Metro Gold Line.  

During the tour, the group stopped at Heritage Square and discussed how grade crossing safety interfaced with traffic, pedestrians and trains.  At our final stop, Mission Station in South Pasadena, we gave examples of how signage and warning devices are used as key components of rail operations.  The group was very impressed with the quietness of the train as well as with the how clean we keep the stations and the trains themselves. They were concerned about schools along the Expo line but we explained grade crossing safety and the informative campaigns that our Communications Department has with the communities well before a train ever runs in their neighborhood. 
They also received details on how the 24 hour Closed Circuit Television system works as well as the on board train cameras and the ticket vending machines.  Additionally we touched on the Transit Access Pass Program that is coming and how the barrier free system is monitored and controlled by Metro Security and the Los Angeles Sheriffs Department.
FastLanes Team Wraps Up First Set of Community Advisory Group Meetings
Last evening, Metro and Caltrans staff completed a series of four community meetings on the FastLanes Congestion Reduction Demonstration Project along the I-10 and I-110 corridors.  Three Corridor Advisory Groups met for the first time on November 5, 6, and 8, and a workshop co-sponsored by Councilmember Hahn and five neighborhood councils took place November 13 in San Pedro.  Key agenda items for all of the meetings was a review of Metro’s Public Outreach and Communications Plan that was favorably received, as well as an overview of the FastLanes Project and environmental process.  The key issues discussed included the transparency and inclusiveness of the outreach process; how the $210 million grant monies would be used for transit improvements, improved park and ride facilities, and increased vanpooling opportunities; and operational aspects of tolling.

The next set of Community Advisory Groups will be scheduled for late January/early February of 2009, and between then and now we will continue to engage stakeholders in individual briefings.

Metro Orange Line Repaving Update
Today, Media Relations issued a news release noting that Metro’s contractor will be repaving a portion of the Metro Orange Line transitway between Hazeltine Avenue and Burbank Boulevard for approximately two to three weeks starting Monday, November 17, 2008.  Metro Orange Line buses will be detoured off the transitway and stops may be temporarily re-located during this time.

The release notes that we are repaving portions of the roadway from Hazeltine Avenue to Woodman Avenue and from Oxnard Street to Burbank Boulevard to improve strength and durability of the transitway.  These operations will require demolition of existing pavement, grinding, scraping, removal of material, placement of new material, compacting of soils and asphalt and re-striping of the transitway, pedestrian crossings and re-installation of traffic signal detector loops.

Metro Orange Line buses will be detoured off the transitway at Hazeltine Avenue.  Metro Orange Line buses will travel eastbound and westbound through Hazeltine Avenue, Oxnard Street, Fulton Avenue, Chandler Boulevard, to Tujunga Avenue into the North Hollywood Station.  Work is scheduled from 7 a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through Friday.
http://www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_189.htm

Press Event Set for Late Night Red Line Service
Today, Media Relations issued a media advisory announcing a press event planned for Monday, November 17, 2008 for Late Night Metro Red Line Service.  We will join County Supervisor Zev Yaroslavsky, Los Angeles City Councilmembers Jose Huizar, Wendy Greuel, Eric Garcetti and a host of the approximately 20 prominent L.A. venues including STAPLES Center, L.A. LIVE and Pantages Theatre that together contributed more than $54,000 to sponsor late night weekend service.  Service will run to 3 a.m. on the Metro Red Line Fridays and Saturdays between November 21 and December 27.  The extended hours will help improve business conditions, increase employment opportunities and enable holiday shoppers and partygoers to enjoy Downtown L.A., Hollywood, and other nightlife without the hassles of traffic and costs of parking. 
The press event is set of 9:30 a.m. at the 7th Street/Metro Center Red Line Station on the west end of the station platform.

Progressive Railroading Magazine Interview
This morning, I was interviewed by Progressive Railroading Magazine for their annual Transportation Outlook December Issue.  Each year they interview various CEO’s across the nation to get their thoughts on the year ahead and the challenges facing transit properties in these tough economic times.  I told the reporter that we will face some challenging times in the next year as we deal with state funding cuts and we will need to address those funding cuts in our current FY09 budget as well as the FY10 budget.  It is likely that some capital projects will need to be deferred in order to make up losses due to the $200 million in state funding cuts.  On the bright side, we look forward to the funding that will be provided by the passage of Measure R that will be implemented in July of next year.  We are hopeful that the new administration coming into Washington D.C. will have a more favorable view of public transit across the nation and provide more federal funding, particularly for transportation improvement projects here in Los Angeles County. 

Detours Due to Saturday Demonstration Against Passage of Proposition 8
Today, Media Relations issued a news release noting that due to a planned Proposition 8 protest/rally set for Saturday, November 15, 2008 around Los Angeles City Hall.  Metro bus service will be detoured off Main and Spring Streets starting at approximately 10 a.m. until 3 p.m.  As a result, of the planned protest, both Main Street and Spring Street will be closed from 4th Street to Temple Avenue.  
All Metro Buses operating along those streets will be detoured to the east onto Alameda Street and/or to the west onto either Broadway or Hill Streets.  Metro Bus Lines impacted by the street closures include lines 30, 31, 33, 333, 40, 42, 45, 68, 70, 71, 76, 78, 79, 81, 83, 84, 92, 96, 439, 442, 444, 445, 446, 447, 484, 485, 487, 489, 490, 740 & 745.
http://www.metro.net/news_info/press/Metro_190.htm

Pasadena Marathon Service Impacts
On Sunday, November 16, 2008, the inaugural Pasadena Marathon will take place. The course will take participants to Pasadena’s most famous and recognized icons, including the Rose Bowl, Colorado Boulevard, City Hall, and the Tournament of Roses House. 

Many streets along the course will be closed until the conclusion of the marathon prompting detours on several Metro Lines.  Lines 180/780, 181, 256, 267, 686 and 687 will detour via Walnut Street, line 268 will detour via Woodbury Road, line 485 will detour via Sierra Madre Boulevard and line 487 will not operate north of Foothill Boulevard. 
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will be traveling to Washington D.C. to meet with Congressional leaders regarding the defeased lease transactions.  I will also be meeting individually with Directors Najarian, Parks and Fleming.  Additionally, I will be interview by Ethan Elkind from the UCLA School of Law for a book he is writing on Metro Rail History.  Finally, I will be welcoming the Chief Official in the General Affairs Division of the Ministry of Land, Infrastructure and Transport, Ryoichi Akimoto. 
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